
 
 
March 28, 2023 
NSD Elementary School Redistricting Committee 
Tuesday, March 28, 2023 @3:30 pm, Nashua HS South Library/Media Center 

with NSD consultant, Preston Smith, Owner, Business Information Services, LLC 
 

Meeting Minutes 
 

Committee members present: 
Thomas Adamakos Principal, Amherst Street Elementary School 
Dan Alexander  NSD Special Education, Interim Director 
Erin Anderson  Principal, Sunset Heights Elementary School 
Mario Andrade  NSD Superintendent of Schools 
Patricia Beaulieu Principal, Charlotte Avenue Elementary School 
Amanda Cirrone Principal, Mount Pleasant Elementary School 
Cathy Cornwall  Teacher, New Searles Elementary School 
Emma DeLanoy  Parent, New Searles Elementary School 
Missy DiMeo  Teacher, New Searles Elementary School 
Jeanie Duval  Teacher, New Searles Elementary School 
Patty Flynn  Teacher, Fairgrounds Elementary School 
Michael Harrington Principal, Fairgrounds Elementary School 
Paula Johnson  Member, Nashua Board of Education 
Maura McIntyre Teacher, Mount Pleasant Elementary School 
Diane Merchant Teacher, Mount Pleasant Elementary School 
Chas Miller  Principal, Ledge Street Elementary School 
Erin O’Connor  Teacher, New Searles Elementary School 
Meg Peterson  Assistant Principal, Dr. Norman W. Crisp Elementary School 
Danielle Pliska  Parent, New Searles Elementary School 
Matthew Poska  NSD Assistant Superintendent of Secondary Schools 
Jennifer Ryan  Teacher, Paraeducator, Amherst Street Elementary School 
Kimberly Sarfde  NSD Assistant Superintendent of Elementary Schools 
Alyse Savage  Nashua HS North Parent and Realtor, Pat Clancey Realty 
Laura Short  Teacher, Mount Pleasant Elementary School 
Helayne Talbott  Principal, New Searles Elementary School 
Tanya Teeboom  Principal, Birch Hill Elementary School 
Nichole Warshafsky Parent, Mount Pleasant Elementary School 
 
 
 

Agenda 
 
 

Introduction and Overview of Committee Purpose: Dr. Andrade introduced Preston Smith of Business 
Information Resources, the consultant the Nashua Board of Education has hired to develop a 
redistricting plan. Mr. Smith gave an overvie0912 0 612 792 re
ulvelop a 



sure that the Committee understood that it is a working committee whose preliminary work remains in 


